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Regular Monthly Meeting Minutes
May 11, 2021

The Washington Township Supervisors held their regular monthly meeting on Tuesday, May 11, 2021.  Members present:  Chairman, Robert Hrin, Vice-Chairman, John Lougee, Supervisor, Donna Cooper, Supervisor, Steve McClelland, and Supervisor, Robert Hetrick.     Also present:  Sarah Anderson, Secretary, Dan Whaling, Road Master, and Greg Kruk, Solicitor. 

Chairman, Robert Hrin opened the meeting at 7 PM with a pledge allegiance to the Flag.

MINUTES

On a MOTION by Steve McClelland, a SECOND by John Lougee, all the board voting in favor, the minutes of the April 13, 2021, regular monthly meeting were approved as presented. 

VOUCHERS AND PAYROLL

On a MOTION by Robert Hetrick, a SECOND by John Lougee, all the board voting in favor, the vouchers due for payment and the payroll were approved.

TREASURER’S REPORT

On a MOTION by Steve McClelland, a SECOND by Donna Cooper, all the board voting in favor, the Treasurer’s report was approved as presented.

CORRESPONDENCE
1. There were two zoning permits issued in April.  (R. Kalgren – barn, S. Bish – house)
2. DCED has approved a grant in the amount of $10,300.  
3. The Jefferson County Township Officers Association Convention will be held September 16, 2021, at Corbinview Farms.  The Association is collecting dues in the amount of $200 per Township.

On a MOTION by John Lougee, a SECOND by Donna Cooper, all the board voting in favor, Washington Township will participate in the Jefferson Co. Township Officers Association Convention.
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SOLICITOR’S REPORT
Solicitor, Greg Kruk, prepared a letter for a township property in need of clean up.  It will be mailed this week.  Invoices for additional services were given to the Board and explained.  
A draft of proposed ordinance 2021-02 was given to the Board.  The ordinance will be enacted at a special meeting on May 25, 2021.  A public hearing will be held one hour prior to the special meeting for public comment.
The Squab Solar Project Host Community Agreement was discussed.

NEW BUSINESS  
Raybuck / Drall subdivision…..

On a MOTION by Robert Hetrick, a SECOND by Steve McClelland, all the board voting in favor, the Raybuck / Drall subdivision was approved as recommended by the Planning Board.

Bergman / Beechwoods Church subdivision…..

On a MOTION by Steve McClelland, a SECOND by Robert Hetrick, all the board voting in favor, the Bergman / Beechwoods Church subdivision was approved as recommended by the Planning Board.

OLD BUSINESS
Interviews for road crew applicants will be held next week with Supervisor, John Lougee and Supervisor, Robert Hetrick.

A COG meeting was held April 26, 2021.  They discussed possibly having a secretary roundtable and are seeking a grant for reflective delineators.  It was noted the COG is losing members.  

ROAD REPORT
[bookmark: _Hlk511903517]Roadmaster, Dan Whaling, received a quote for crack sealing on Wilson Road, Beechwood Road, and John M Road.  Cyphert Road will need a culvert pipe replaced.  The purchase of a new plow has been tabled till the Fall 2021.



ADJOURNMENT
On a MOTION by Donna Cooper, a SECOND by Steve McClelland, all the board voting in favor, the board adjourned at 8:19 PM.


Respectfully submitted,         

 
Sarah Anderson, Secretary/Treasurer
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